HJP FEBUARY 2018 MEETING MINUTES

Those present Dave Straub, Cenny Burnell, Tom Knapp

There was discussion on the 1 percent requests

First request was to refence the arena and put some pipe down to help keep the fence good.

Second request was for some parts for water gun to get it sized down to arena size to help over watering and to water the arena better.

Dave reminded everybody that we needed to continue on the picnic area. Moving forward one cement and the structure.

Looked at the weight rooms.

Meeting adlourned

Tom Knapp

JOHNSON COUNTY

Harold Jarrard Park Board Meeting August 21, 2018

Present were Dave Straub, Deb Hepp, Cenny Burnell, Keri Malson, Barry Gerhig, Cindy Robinson

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM by Dave Straub.

The financial information for July was reviewed and discussed.

The current year's budget was discussed with new board members.

Maintenance report: Rodeo office door was kicked in, Cindy will file a report. Lots of compliments of the arena work for the Friday night rodeo. Rake teeth were ordered and have been received.

Old Business:

The pot holes were discussed and will be looked into.

Discussion took place addressing a tractor driver for arena prep.

The irrigation hoses and replacement pieces were discussed.

The board was updated on the progress of the picnic area. The trusses still need put up before volunteers can come to complete the rest.

New business:

The new fence looks great. Discussion about placing planks on the bottom of fence.

Some projects for next summer will include painting fencing around the chutes, contingent on funding

Dave Straub made a motion to replace the door for the rodeo office with a steel door and dead bolt. Keri Malson Seconded. Motion passes unanimously by board.

Meeting was adjourned by Dave Straub at 8:25pm

Next meeting will be 7:00pm, September 18th 2018 at the HJP.

JOHNSON COUNTY

Harold Jarrard Park Board Meeting October 23, 2018

Present were Dave Straub, Deb Hepp, Cenny Burnell, Keri Malson, Robert Perry, Pat Foster

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by Dave Straub.

The financial information for Sept/Oct was reviewed and discussed.

Old Business: The Town has turned off the water to the arena due to the leak in the arena. Dean Lund will be fixing this as soon as he is able due to snow coverage, ect..

There was discussion about fixing the pot holes in the parking and entrance areas. There is some concern about a new Tractor diver with liability issues. The maintenance person is now a town employee creating a possible liability driving a county vehicle. This is going to be looked into further.

New Business: Pat Foster went over his quote for fixing the Doors to the Rodeo office, and a Quote for the concrete. Deb Hepp made a motion to accept the bids from Pat Foster. Keri Seconded motion passed.

It was discussed with, the commissioner, employee liability and vehicles. He will look into this further.

The teeth need to be changed on the arena equipment need to be changed and it was agreed upon that Tom will change these.

The board discussed looking into replacing heating and air conditioning for the HJP this next year.

Meeting was adjourned by Dave Straub at 8:10pm

Next meeting will be 7:00pm, November 20th 2018 at the HJP.